
Visitation Pastoral Council Meeting
Approved minutes of November 27,2018

Meeting called to order by Matt Thome at 7:00 P.M. Members present were Jim Lowe, Ty 
Demaris, Ron Pitzen, Luke Marzen, Matt Thome, Sheila Klapperich, Father Burkle, and Mike 
Mullenbach.  Opening prayer by Father Burkle. 

Motion to approve September minutes made by Luke, seconded by Sheila. 

Committee Reports:
Faith Formation: Report by Father Burkle. Religious ed classes going well. First reconcilliation 

was in November. 
Parish Life: Report by Father. All is going well. 
Liturgy: Report by Father. Liturgy committee had there meeting October 16. Planning for 

Christmas is done. Christmas eve mass will be at 4:00 p.m.  in Stacyville, and  6:00 p.m. in Osage.
Pastors Report: Nothing new, all is going well. 
Finance Report: Report by Ron Pitzen. Donations are a little behind last year, nothing alarming. 

Getting a committee together for phase three of the church renovation. Roger Brumm wants to retire, 
need to find a replacement for him. Discussion on possible candidates. 

Fall festival made $18160.00 dollars. Down a little from previous year. Discussion on how to 
improve the auction. Will pass ideas on to fall festival committee. 

Second collections: Discussion on having second collections. Decided to leave it up to the 
people to ask for help, then we will have an extra collection. Not up to the parish or the council to 
organize it. 

Motion to adjourn by Luke, seconded by Jim. 

Next meeting February 26, 2019

Mike Mullenbach secretary


